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Priestly Perusings
About ten years ago or so, various denominations of Christian churches began to replace the term “Christian Education” with “Spiritual Formation,” understanding that the Holy Spirit is the One in charge of forming the spiritual life of every Christian, beginning at Baptism, and that, unlike the usual grade-based education process which takes place in schools, such formation (or shaping or molding) of the faith of a person is not something from which we ever graduate, but a process which begins at Baptism and continues beyond the grave.  “To everything there is a season,” proclaims Ecclesiastes in the third Chapter of that Book of Scripture. We are on the cusp of another new season of the year. The civil calendar begins in January; the Church Year calendar begins on the first Sunday of Advent, but we all know, deep in our hearts, that the only calendar that really affects our lives is the school calendar! Just about every person under the sun is affected by the beginning of the school year. If you are not a student or a teacher, you are certainly aware of the change in traffic patterns brought about by the addition of school buses to the roads! As this school year begins, I invite your prayers for the safety, wisdom, dedication and perseverance of those who teach and those who learn. Not least in your prayers might be the formation of spiritual health and growth for all of us, rooted in the discipline and practice of common prayer. Most all of our various ministries at All Saints’ - many of which have been in hiatus over the summer - will be resuming. The Women’s Group and the Men’s Card Night will return. A Bible study on the Book of Ruth will be offered. I hope that this year, more of our youth will feel called to some of our liturgical ministries in addition to service as acolytes – perhaps to serve as lectors (readers), ushers, etc. It would be superb to have a youth representative to the Vestry; that person would have seat and voice, and, even though unable to vote, would learn a great deal about the way the business of the Church works.  New Choir members are always welcome; if you feel called to that ministry, please speak to Roberta Stocksdale, our Organist/Choirmaster. There is always a need for new teachers and aides in the Church School; if you feel called to that very important ministry, please speak to Lead Teacher Rhonda Mazur. Making use of the gifts you have received to glorify God and build up the kingdom in our corner of the world is a Christian privilege, as well as a responsibility, and good stewardship of God’s blessings. May we begin this fall with hearts renewed and voices raised in praise of the God from whom all blessings flow!   
Faithfully,

Susan+ 
YOUTH CONFIRMATION PREPARATION  is offered to our teenagers in order that they may prepare to affirm their Baptismal promises as young adults. Many of us who are “of a certain age” grew up in a time when Confirmation was a rite “automatically” offered at the age of 12 or so, and it was not until one was Confirmed that he or she could receive Communion. As the Church has learned more about our historical roots, we have come to understand Holy Baptism as full initiation into the faith (including Holy Communion) and Confirmation as a public, “adult affirmation of the faith” – and the canons define “adult” as the age of 16. However, Bishop Douglas told us at his Visitation in February that he would be flexible about that age. Confirmation preparation will therefore be a part of the Church School experience this year for teens. Those young persons who wish to be Confirmed at Bishop Ahrens’ Visitation on All Saints’ Day (Nov. 1), 2015 will be expected to live into the promises to worship God every Sunday in Church, and to work and pray and give for the spread of the Kingdom of God.
DAVIDSON’S HANDY-DANDY GUIDE TO THE CHURCH AND ITS FURNISHINGS will be offered after church on Sunday, Sept. 14. This is a part of the preparation for Youth and Adult Confirmation/Reception, but it is also open to everybody who wants to learn the terminology for all parts of the building and its appointments. Do you know what a sanctuary lamp is? Or a corporal (not the military kind)? 
BECOMING A MEMBER OF ALL SAINTS’ is really very simple. If you have been Baptized with water in the name of the Trinity in any Christian tradition, all you have to do is register your Baptism with us – this makes you a member of All Saints’ Parish, but Baptism makes one a Christian; it does not make you an Episcopalian! If you are already an Episcopalian, please just ask Mother Davidson to request your Letter of Transfer from your former parish. In order to become an Episcopalian, you must be Confirmed (for those who have been raised in most Protestant traditions, as well as other Episcopal churches) or Received by a bishop in the Episcopal Church (for those who have been raised in the Roman Catholic or Eastern Orthodox Churches). Preparation for Confirmation/Reception of adults is offered through Inquirers’ Classes (another one will be held in the coming year). For more information on all of these, and to apply for Baptism for adults or children, please speak to Mother Davidson. The Prayer Book suggests five occasions on which Baptism is particularly appropriate, and one of those is All Saints’ Day. If you or yours is desirous of being Baptized this All Saints’ Sunday (November 2), please speak to Mother Davidson.       
COMMISSIONING OF CHURCH SCHOOL TEACHERS will take place on Sunday, September 7, as they begin their ministries for the year. 

COMMISSIONING OF THE CHOIR for their ministry will take place on Sunday, September 14, at the beginning of the Choir year.  

A HUGE THANK YOU!!! to Junior Warden Gary Byram, for overseeing the removal of the dying blue spruce tree, considerable clean-up of the area around the parking lot, and the installation of the new handicap-accessible sidewalk and railing to the church door, and to Bill, Judy and Kyle Richard and Peter Marcisz for staining the railing. A grant from the Trinity Trust covered much of the cost of the sidewalk. A big thank you, too, goes to the same indefatigable Gary, to Michael De Negris, and Jay Dobensky for their patience and perseverance in addressing our computer and telephone woes the last week of August. We’re back up and running, in even faster and more efficient style!

THE ANNUAL VESTRY RETREAT takes place Friday, Sept. 5, 7 – 9 PM at the Davidsons’ home and Saturday, Sept. 6, 9 AM – Noon at St. John’s Waterbury, led by The Rev. Amy Welin, Dean of the Waterbury Deanery.  
CHURCH SCHOOL UPDATE
Our 2014-2015 church school year will kick off this coming Sunday, September 7th, at 9:30 A.M. We will be sharing summer memories so children are encouraged to bring a photo, souvenir, or story to share with the group. We will be hosting a “Sundae for Sunday” treat for all parishioners after the service.

New this year…In conjunction with our Stewardship campaign we are asking church school children to bring a canned good on the first Sunday each month. Collected items will be brought to the Wolcott Food Pantry. There will be a box in Andrews Hall to collect food items.

All school aged children are invited to church school. See you soon!

STEWARDSHIP CORNER

Stewardship is another way of talking about ministry, and it would revolutionize ministry if people could think of it in terms of stewardship—that we are accountable to God for what we do and with what he has trusted to us.

The word stewardship comes from the Greek word oikenomous, which means somebody who manages a household. A person doesn't own the household but manages it. And stewards in the ancient world, of course, were trusted with everything from seeing that the floors were clean, to the finances, to the public face of that household. Joseph is a good biblical example of that.

We are not the owners but have been trusted with resources and the care of everything—Creation, gifts and talents, money, time, the gospel—for the sake of God's purposes in the world.

R. Paul Stevens

Professor Emeritus of Theology and Leadership at Regent College

MEN’S CARD SOCIAL
 The next Men's Card Social is planned for Thursday, September 25, at La Fortuna Restaurant, starting at 6:30.   Fee is $16, which covers a nice meal and prizes. This is an informal evening of fellowship, playing set-back cards, and is usually held  once a month, except for summer and holidays. Anyone interested in more information can see or contact Peter Marcisz (203) 879-9883.

TAG SALE FUNDRAISER

The Womens Group would like to continue the tradition of a tag sale this Fall (we have a tentative date of 10/25). We know that many church members look forward to the event to clean out their closets! It is the major fundraiser for the group--providing funds for community outreach. Putting together the tag sale and making it all go smoothly is a lot of work....from setting up the items, working the day of, to clean up at the end. As our programs grow within the church having part of Andrews Hall for storage of items , especially after the tag sale is becoming less workable.  One of the more difficult parts of the day is removal of the items that have not sold. A trip or two to Goodwill  or another group that will take the items is usually what is needed, however in the past that has not easily happened.  If the congregation would like to see this event continue any suggestions as to how it can work are greatly appreciated. Please see Nancy or Kathy if you have any thoughts!
CHOIR 

Are you being called to serve by singing in the choir?  The choir is always looking for singers to join them in praising God on Sundays!

We practice each Sunday morning before church and one night a month in the evening.  All are welcome to join us.  You do not need to know how read music.  Just come with a joyful heart and a willing voice.  Contact Roberta or any choir member if you’re interested.
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